Belgian Draft Horse Corporation of America 
Conference Call- March 6,2024 
The Belgian Draft Horse Corporation of America meeting was called to order at 7:32 pm by Corporation President, Walter Schaefer, Jr. The following were present: DeWayne Beechy, Michelle Keaffaber, Herman Miller, Chad Mrozinski, Larry Piergallini, Corbly Orndorff, Dean Woodbury, and Ray N. Yoder.  Lew Biddle was not present. 

Michelle Keaffaber presented a grievance that was submitted by J. Jay Graber regarding the frozen semen of Chickasaw Master’s Prince. The board discussed the documentation that was turned in, process of the grievance, frozen semen rules and questions prepared to ask J. Jay Graber.

Jay Graber joined the conference call at 7:59 pm for the grievance hearing.

Jay Graber was the owner of Chickasaw Master’s Prince and sold him to Dr. Tomas Vybiral. Prior to the sale of Prince, Jay Graber collected frozen semen. Jay Graber was unaware of the new frozen semen rules which required certificates to be purchased prior to the date of sale of the horse. He believed he was following the old rules in which Tomas Vybiral would have to sign registrations. A contract between Jay Graber and Tomas Vybiral was signed and presented during the grievance.

The board discussed the rules and asked Jay Graber questions regarding the frozen semen. 

Jay Graber left the conference call at 8:16 pm.
The board of directors discussed the grievance. The board of directors decided the next step would be to contact Dr. Tomas Vybiral regarding the signed contract and frozen semen. Michelle Keaffaber will follow up with Jay Graber via email and certified letter within a week of the hearing. Ray Yoder will reach out to Tom and update the board of directors.
The board of directors reviewed the request to sponsor the Premier Sire and Dam and Reserve Premier Sire and Dam award. A total amount of $10,000.
Dewayne Beechy moved to give the Belgian Alliance Breeders Challenge committee $10,000 to sponsor the Premier Sire, Premier Dam, Reserve Premier Sire, and Reserve Premier Dam award for the Breeders Challenge show that will be held in conjunction with the NABC X.
Chad Mrozinski seconded the motion.
Motion passes unanimously.

Michelle presented on the Draft Horse Museum committee that met at the Mid-America Draft Horse Sale. There is a potential space for the museum at the Kentucky Horse Park and the committee asked that all breed secretaries plan a visit to the museum. The secretaries have been in contact and are tentatively planning a trip for May of 2024.

Dean moved to allow Michelle Keaffaber to travel to the Kentucky Horse Park on behalf of the Belgian Draft Horse Corporation with expenses paid.
Larry Piergallini seconded the motion.
Motion passed unanimously.

Dean moved to adjourn.
Motion passed unanimously.

Meeting adjourned at 8:55 pm.

Signed:
Michelle Keaffaber, Secretary
